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June 4, 2019 
 

 
 

 
NOTICE OF ADDENDUM 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 

CONTRACT NO. 8312, PROJECT NO. 11871 
SOUTH POINT ROAD ASSESSMENT DISTRICT – 2019  

 
Revise and amend the contract document(s) for the above project as stated in this addendum, otherwise, the 
original document shall remain in effect. 
 
PLANS: 
 
REMOVE 
Remove Sheet U-3. 
 
INSERT 
Insert Sheet U-3 (Revised 6-4-19) 
 Heavy riprap and filter fabric added to front of culvert apron ends. 
 
SPECIAL PROVISIONS: 
 
ADD 
 
BID ITEM 20230:              HEAVY RIPRAP – GLACIAL FIELD STONE 
 
DESCRIPTION 
 
Work under this item includes all equipment, materials, labor, and incidentals required to provide and 
install glacial field stone as shown in the plan set at the three (3) 42” apron endwalls at the west side of 
South Point Rd and described in these Special Provisions.  The stone shall be sized and placed in 
accordance with Article 212 of the Standard Specifications.  All riprap shall be underlain with Geotextile 
Filter Fabric Type HR, which will be paid for under Bid Item 20233.   
 
The material shall be comprised of rounded, durable, glacial till that has been sorted for size and is not 
susceptible to freeze-thaw degradation.  Crushed, blasted, or “made” stone will not be permitted on site.  
 
Prior to placement, the Contractor shall submit sourcing information to the Project Engineer or 
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Construction Engineer.  The Project Engineer, or their representative, may choose to evaluate the 
material at the source prior to acceptance.     
 
Filter fabric shall be placed in a manner that prevents excess material from showing beyond the placed 
riprap.  Riprap shall be placed such that the top surface of the stone is at or below the apron endwall 
elevation.   
 
It is estimated that 35 C.Y. of excavation will be required to install Heavy Riprap. This excavation 
quantity is included in Bid Item 20101. 
 
METHOD OF MEASUREMENT 
 
Heavy Riprap – Glacial Field Stone shall be measured per Ton of material provided, transported, and 
placed on site.  Tonnage shall be determined by truck tickets or by a method mutually agreed upon by the 
Contractor and Construction Engineer. 
 
BASIS OF PAYMENT 
 
Heavy Riprap – Glacial Field Stone shall be measured as described above and shall be paid for at the 
contract unit price which shall be considered full compensation for all work, materials, equipment, and 
incidentals necessary to prepare the riprap site; and source, transport, and place stone as defined in the 
plan set and these Special Provisions. 
 
PROPOSAL 
A summary of the change to the proposal is as follows: 
 

Action Bid Item Description 
REVISE 20101 EXCAVATION CUT 

ADD 20230 
HEAVY RIPRAP – 
GLACIAL FIELD 

STONE 

ADD 20233 
RIPRAP FILTER 

FABRIC, TYPE HR 
 
Please see Bid Express for revised bid item quantities. 
 
Please acknowledge this addendum on page E1 of the contract documents and/or in Section E:  Bidder’s 
Acknowledgement on Bid Express. 
 
Electronic version of these documents can be found on the Bid Express web site at: 
 
http://www.bidexpress.com 
 
If you are unable to download plan revisions associated with the addendum, please contact the Engineering 
office at 608-266-4751 receive the material by another route. 
 
       Sincerely, 

        
       Robert F. Phillips, P.E., City Engineer 
Cc:  Greg Fries 
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